
LOCAL URBAN DISTRICT OF BALDUR

June 6, 2018
MINUTES
HEADING:
The L.U.D. of Baldur Committee met in session for regular meeting on Wednesday, June 6, 2018, at 4:30 pm in the R.M. of Argyle Council Chambers at 132 2nd St. N. in Baldur.  

Committee members present:  Mike Foubert, Anne Gudnason & Mike Everett .  Also present was AAO Lori Johnson and Darcy Dearsley.
CALL TO
ORDER:
Mike Foubert called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm. 
APPROVAL

OF AGENDA:
M/S – Gudnason/Everett
#15-2018

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the agenda for the Regular meeting of June 6, 2018 be adopted as circulated and amended.














CARRIED
MINUTES:

M/S – Everett/Gudnason
#16-2018
BE IT RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the Regular LUD Board Meeting of March 14, 2018 and Special meeting on April 5, 2018 be adopted as circulated / amended.  










CARRIED

PERSONNEL REPORTS:

· Recreation Director Report – None
· Town Foreman Report  - Attached

· AAO Report – Attached
BUSINESS FR 

MINUTES
None.
DELEGATIONS:   None


FINANCES:

May 2018 Financial Statement - attached

M/S – Everett/Gudnason
#17-2018
   BE IT RESOLVED that the Financial Statement for the month ending May 31, 2018 be hereby accepted and adopted as presented.












CARRIED

GENERAL
BUSINESS:

8.01 – Letter regarding aggressive dog -  April 26, 2018.

Multiple complaints were received regarding 2 dogs on Elizabeth Avenue attacking and biting residents as they were walking past on the sidewalk.  A second letter was sent to the owner of the dogs reminding them to keep their pets on their property or on a leash.  The RCMP were also contacted and will be opening a file on the complaint.

A letter will also be drafted and sent to the property owners.

8.02 – Letter regarding barking and nipping dogs – May 20, 2018 

A letter was sent to the owners of 4 dogs on 4th Street regarding a complaint we received regarding their dogs barking all day long and nipping at the neighbors when they are outside.

Mike Foubert has talked to both owners of the dogs and is hopeful they will rectify the situation.

8.03 – Culvert on Centennial Avenue –  the ends are covered with dirt so water is not able to flow through.  We will add the culvert to our list of culverts to clean out this summer. 
8.04 – Recycling – Inquiry as to why some plastics are not picked up.  If the plastic container does not have the recycling triangles on the package, then it is not recyclable – it then just gets put in regular household garbage. 
REPORTS:
None.
OTHER

MATTERS:
None.
NEXT 
MEETING:

The next meeting will be held on August 8, 2018.
ADJOURN:

M/S –  Gudnason/Everett
#18-2018
BE IT RESOLVED THAT we do now adjourn the Regular Meeting of the LUD of Baldur at 6:05 p.m.

















CARRIED


______________________________
  __________________________        

Chairman



  Assistant Administrative Officer

